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NORTH ISLAND MODEL A FORD CLUB INC. - NEW ZELAND 

        MODEL A TORQUE 

            Month: February 2024                           Issue Number: 2024/1          

 

                           Model A’s take over the Onehunga Beach carpark again 

 

                            Welcome to the North Island Model A Ford Club Inc. 

 

 
The purpose of our club is to enjoy, restore, preserve, and protect the Model A Ford automobile and to foster a spirit of 

good fellowship and family participation using the Model A Ford. 

Membership is open to anyone with a sincere interest in the Model A Ford. Ownership is not a prerequisite 

.Visit our website www.modelafordclub.co.nz for new events, articles 

& updates. 

Chapter Members of:
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North Island Model A Ford Club Upcoming Event Planner 2023 

Date Day Event Details 
23-25 February Fri. Sat. Sunday Trip to Coromandel See emailed Flyer 

13th March Wednesday Tech Night  

16-17th March Sat-Sunday Te Awamutu Run By Trevor Appleby 

17th April Wednesday Tech Night  

21st April Sunday Glenbrook Railway David and Sonia Heilbron 

15th May Wednesday Tech Night  

19th May Sunday Run By Keith and Margaret Watson 

 

The committee are working on events for the upcoming year. Please keep a 

watch on the website www.modelafordclub.co.nz for any recent updates. 

FYI below – Non-North Island Model A Ford Club Events 2023 

If you are aware of an event coming up, please let the editor know so we can share, thank you. 

Date Day Event 
15th 18th February Thurs-Sunday Napier Art Deco 

24th February Saturday Wellsford Warkworth VCC Swapmeet 

11-12 May Sat-Sunday Pukekohe Swapmeet 

Print this page off for reminders and stick to your fridge! 

or keep an eye on the website for updates. 
 

 

 

 

 

Kumeu Car Show 

                                        

Annual subs Membership Fees 

If not already paid then these are now overdue 

If you have paid and not had a receipt, please contact Treasurer 

 

 

http://www.modelafordclub.co.nz/


North Island Model A Ford Club Newsletter February 2024  
 

3 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

Well the year has started off with a hiss and a bang. 

 

1. What do you call a Ford Fiesta that ran out of gas? 

We hosted John, Thora, Joy and Grace Trumbo( though no one else met Grace in club as she was only here 

for one night before flying back to states for work). They are from Kennewick, Washington. 

We picked them up from the cruise ship in Auckland , they accompanied us after a visit to Bay Of islands to 

the Onehunga BBQ and from there it was organised they would go with Andrew on The run Hugh Hulse 

organised for them. 

I believed they enjoyed both events and went home with a wonderful impression of our club. So as 

members give yourself a clap on the back .From me to you all Thankyou especially Hugh for organising the 

Onehunga BBQ,plus the run and Andrew for giving our tourist a lift in a model A on it. The Trumbo's have a 

write up in this newsletter. 

The committee has had its first meeting this year dealing mainly with catching up over xmas and new year 

business plus planning events for the year.Do not hesitate to assist in this in particularly running a club run 

or organising a tech night.As previously said if you don't live in Auckland to not let this hinder you we are 

open to suggestions. 

Do not forget to look at website and keep an eye on your emails for events and happenings to keep up to 

date and plan ahead.  

If you are going through a particularly hard time, do not forget the club is here to support you and those 

that have lost family members our condolences are offered. 

For those who will ask yes, we had a wonderful time on our cruise from sydney to nz and back. Good 

company, food and grog. Down point  covid but that was when we got home and now over. Not having 

fresh fruit in house was my biggest b----- as far as Covid went. 

Your Clayton's captain does not have his car running yet ( though I have said this before) I believe that I 

now just need to go down and turn the key and press the starter and she will go ... Do I dear jinx myself,. 

 

Answer to question at top - a Ford Siesta. 

 

That's it for this month 

Club Captain 

Wade Alexander 

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 
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Model A-ing in New Zealand: 

A Picture-Perfect Adventure 

By John Trumbo 

New Zealand has plenty to offer. 

Actually, the land of the kiwi 

bird, Maoris and spectacular 

scenery has about everything 

anyone could want, including 

plenty of beautiful Model A 

Fords. Our visit to the North 

Island in January was extra 

special because of the 

hospitality, generosity, and extraordinary efforts of members of the North Island Model A Club. Thanks to 

club captain Wade Alexander and his wife Tricia, and to club tour director Hugh Hulse, we were treated as 

guests by owners of more than a dozen lovely Model A’s to a late afternoon picnic barbecue at Onehunga 

Beach several kilometers south of Auckland. 

Model A’ers in America are known for being friendly and helpful, from coast to coast. But New Zealand’s 

antique autoists  – especially Model A folk – deserve highest praise. 

My wife, Thora, our adult disabled adult daughter Joy, and I were overwhelmed by the warm greetings and 

gifts we received. It made our 3-week visit to the islands-wonderland all the more memorable. 

Four days after that picnic, we were invited to join a dozen Model A’s on a day-long tour over rural roads 

that wandered up, down, and around lush greenery on our way to popular Hunua Falls. While the picnic to 

Onehunga had been scheduled as a summer club outing, the drive to Hunua Falls and then onward to the 

beautiful Pohutukawa Coast was arranged specifically for our enjoyment. Special thanks to Andrew 

Costello for being our chauffer in his 1930 sedan. He also provided great running commentary as our guide 

through the countryside, and he found a local ice cream stop along the way. Yum-yum. 

More than 20 people participated. We were impressed. The destination at Omana Regional Park boasted 

luxurious lawns, trees to make any gardener envious, a view with a flawless blue borrowed from a sunny, 

cloud-splotched sky, and a beach that beckoned bathers. 

We shared stories, learned more about our hosts, swapped some Model A tales, and took lots of pictures. 

A good time was had all around. And the special part was being invited to return in February 2025 for the 

North Island Model A Club’s annual national meet in the Land of the Long, White Cloud. 

Our experiences with new Model A friends in New Zealand was well worth the trip. We couldn’t have had 

it better. Fun, friends, and old Fords. Thank you all, especially Wade, Tricia, and Hugh, and, of course, 

Andrew. Please come see us in America. We’d love to be your hosts. Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

 

JOHN, THORA & JOY TRUMBO 

Kennewick, Washington, U.S.A.   trumbosnews@gmail.com 
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50 years ago in the Club   

(January - February 1974)               
 

From the original Minutes Book:-   

The Committee meeting 30/1/74 it was decided to attempt to set out the years events. 

Also a Special General Meeting was in planning for March. A workshop evening and a 

gymkana were to be planned with dates to be advised.  

There was no committee meeting recorded for February 1974. 

From the Newsletter:- 

 As with today, there was no newsletter in January. 

From February 1974, noted several events were in planning, however due to the Petrol 

Crisis, outings involving at lot of motoring will have to be kept to a minimum. As responsible 

members of a Car Club you should all be doing your best to conserve petrol by voiding 

unnecessary trips and keeping a light touch on the accelerator. 

Attached to the newsletter was a membership list containing names of 33 members. 

Names not listed were recognized as not having paid their subs. ($3.50) 

It was noted re the planned special general meeting to be held in march, that a good 

attendance was encouraged so that stimulating discussion around events and a possible new 

name for the club. (was still the Auckland Model A Ford Club) – the suggested new name to 

be the North Island Model A Ford Club. 

Help getting Stan Ayling’s car on the road was mentioned with anyone offering to help 

round at Stans 23 February from 2pm. 

February Clubnight on the 18th was held at the Parnel Play Centre with a film to be 

shown with beers supplied for a small charge. 

The Club badge was produced as a sticker for windscreens at a cost of 50c each. Several 

other designs were offered and it was decided to hold fire until the possible new name was 

confirmed. 

 

  
 

 

Paul Smith (Club Historian & Life Member) 
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Some advertisements that may not pass the editor today  
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Armoured Ford AA Truck 

This photo was taken in Copenhagen in 1974. Research confirms that the vehicle was based on a Ford 

Model AA truck, and is still in existence. I wonder if they have put the gearbox back in. 

 

Justin Bicknell received this update from Brad Minners in the U.S. whom he share newsletters.  

  Thanks for forwarding that Newsletter.    

I enjoyed reading the short blurb on the Danish Resistance armored Ford AA truck.  I know that truck quite 

well having visited it many times while visiting with my wife's family in Copenhagen.  The article, however, 

is quite outdated.  The museum where it was displayed burned down (many artifacts were lost and 

damaged) and was subsequently closed for many years.     

During the construction of the new museum, the original armored AA was put in storage in a barn outside 

of Copenhagen where it has been ever since.  The last time I visited the museum (last spring) I spoke with 

the museum docent, and they said that the truck would not be put on display at the museum any time 

soon......that it would first undergo a total restoration. (it had lots of rust holes and no engine or 

transmission, and many other parts and interior, etc were missing).  Also, the museum was hoping to have 

some space inside to house the Ford AA to better protect it from the elements (the museum is located 

close to the port/sea) and vandals and souvenir seekers, etc.  

  In the meantime, a Danish Resistance enthusiasts group has sourced another Ford AA chassis and has re-

created that armored truck, but with the armored platting being substituted with wood panels instead to 

make it easier to drive and safer for visitors.   They use it in parades and re-enactments, etc around 

Denmark. That preservation group used to have a web page that described their recreation project (I can't 

find it anymore) and to generate funds to finance the recreation, they also published a small booklet on 

that armored AA.  
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NIMAFC at Kumeu 

A HUGE thanks for such a great support of our Club display on Saturday at the 30th Kumeu Classic Car & 

Hot Rod Show.  

 Also a huge thanks to Dave 

Mossman, Steve Driver, 

Ralph Levenson and Martin 

Rees for securing our site 

earlier last week, roping it 

off and assisting me in 

setting up the Club Gazebo 

on Wednesday evening in 

readiness for the show, and 

for those that helped pack it 

all away at the end of the 

day. 

This was the first time our club has been represented at the Kumeu event in 20 years where huge crowds 

enjoyed the show and loved the display of our beautiful Model A Fords. 

We had the Woollams 1930 Coupe on display for sale and attracted a number of offers resulting in a 

successful sale. 

Fletch and Donna from the Classic 

Restos TV show recorded an 

interview, this will be shown on their 

TV program and youtube in about 3 

weeks.  

Thanks also for the donated 

sausages, we had a great day. 

Terry Costello 
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     Committee Contacts 

 

 Club Captain Wade Alexander   0272722130  

nimafc.captain@gmail.com 

 Vice - Captain Andrew Costello   021943063  

nimafc.vicecaptain@gmail.com 

 Secretary  Martin Rees    0274964200  

nimafc.secretary@gmail.com 

 Treasurer  Kirsten Courtney    

nimafc.treasurer@gmail.com 

 Newsletter   Rob Brown    0274745726 

rtmgbrown@xtra.co.nz 

 Website  Fiona Learmonth   0275748748 

            fiona_garry@xtra.co.nz     

Committee  Hugh Hulse    021599981 

gatlandpark@xtra.co.nz 

   Gary Learmonth   0272680421 

gflearmonth@gmail.com 

Terry Costello   0274920642 

tcmodelanz@gmail.com 

 Historian:   Paul Smith    027-485-2234 

smithfordnz@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If the steering wheel was on the right, this could be the editors dream Model A 

 

mailto:nimafc.captain@gmail.com
mailto:nimafc.secretary@gmail.com
mailto:nimafc.treasurer@gmail.com
mailto:gatlandpark@xtra.co.nz
mailto:gflearmonth@gmail.com
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“Lucky 17”  

Seen at the Kumeu Show  
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A selection from John and Thora Trumbo, 

our visitors from USA 
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Glenbrook and Awhitu run Sunday 21st April 

 

 

Meet 9.30am at Glenbrook 

Vintage Railway 135 Glenbrook 

Station Road Waiuku. 

The first train leaves at 10am so 

arrive in time to purchase 

tickets at $25 per person return. 

 

 

 

 

After the train ride we will travel about 5 

minutes to another railway. Instructions for 

this route on the day.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Entry is a $2 per person to this private model railway and $2 for a ride. Alternatively, $12 

for entry, ride, and lunch of a filled roll with tea or coffee with cake. Numbers need to be 

known in advance for catering lunch, so please advise David Heilbron by email. 

heilbrondavid@gmail.com  

After lunch and this visit, travel the Awhitu peninsula and return to David and Sonja’s home 

in Waiuku for afternoon Tea. 

Arranged by David and Sonja Heilbron ph 0272 966 266 

 

mailto:heilbrondavid@gmail.com
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For Sale 

1929 Sport coupe $28,000 ph Terry Costello 0274920642 

 

 

 

Headlights free for collection. 

Contact Janene Masters at 

janenem22@gmail.com 
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      Model ‘A’ Ford Technical Manuals. 
‘The Complete Model ‘A’ Ford Restoration Manual by Les. Pearson. 
By far the best restoration manual on the market today on authentic 

restoration. 

This comprehensive manual of 440 A/4 pages is your go-to guide for 

authentic restoration. It covers all aspects of service and repair, covering 

all years of production, including detailed instructions on how to 

disassemble, repair, finish (electroplate and paint) and assemble your 

vehicle. Left- and right-hand drive are fully covered with wiring diagrams 

included. The manual is written in clear and concise language, making it 

easy to follow even for those with no prior automotive experience. In 

addition to step-by-step instructions, the manual includes helpful 

diagrams, illustrations, and well over 2000 colour photographs to aid in 

your restoration. Whether you're a seasoned mechanic or a novice 

enthusiast, this manual is an essential tool for anyone looking to restore a 

Model 'A' Ford.   Priced at $169.00 (which includes shipping from the 

USA (where printed) + $9.00 post with free repro Model ‘A’ handbook. 

027 2245 045 or rushmoremotors@xtra.co.nz    

Also available on eBay. Just search the title. 

Other manuals available. 

‘The Beginner’s Guide To The Model ‘A’ Ford. $55.00 + $9.00 postage. 

‘ Model ‘A’ Ford Houdaille Hydraulic Suspension’. $35.00 + $9.00 postage. 

FOR SALE. Gemmer 2 tooth steering box. Unrestored condition. 

 

 

 

Fan Shroud from an early 28. In good shape apart from a repair where the original fan has broken off and 

damaged it. Open to reasonable offers. Peter Butler pdwaimata@gmail.com or ph 0224356500 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:rushmoremotors@xtra.co.nz
mailto:pdwaimata@gmail.com
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Newsletter Editor/Website corner-www.modelaford.co.nz 

For an interesting story from the newsletter of MARC of WA “Western Model A News” go to  

https://modelafordclub.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Des-Addison-trip.pdf 

 

For updates on Model A events in the USA, go to www.mafca.com or www.model-a-ford.org 

Some NIMAFC frequently participate in national meets of the Model A Ford Club of America and the Model 

A Restorers Club 

Editor email rtmgbrown@xtra.co.nz  

Please send articles/reports/photos to the Editor by 20th of the month (or earlier if you can). 

In Microsoft Word or directly into an email (Editor can format to publish in the Newsletter). 

The views and articles expressed in this Newsletter are the views of the authors and may be reprinted provided 

acknowledgement is given.  Where articles have been reprinted, the NIMAFC recognises those authors and thanks 

them for allowing their article to be used in our Club Newsletter.  

Thank you to regular contributors to this newsletter 

 

Just out of interest 

Note the wear on these parts of a 28 3 piece brake cross shaft. This on an under 60,000 mile car. Added to 

this was the off centre mounting of the stop bracket and one cross shaft being 5mm shorter than the 

other. Then there is the non-adjustable brake rods. The joys of trying to keep a Model A “as built.” 

 

 

 

https://modelafordclub.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Des-Addison-trip.pdf
http://www.mafca.com/
http://www.model-a-ford.org/
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